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SPRING BREAK 
Monday 8th April to Monday 22nd 
April 2019. 
 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Tuesday 23rd April 2019 
 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 23rd April to Tuesday 23rd 
July 2019 
 

Y6 PARENTS’ SATs 
INFORMATION MEETING 
Wednesday  
24th April 2019 6-7pm Lower Hall 
 

FRIENDS QUIZ & CURRY NIGHT 
Friday 26th April 2019 
7-10pm – Lower Hall 
 

SOPHIE’S CLASS ASSEMBLY 
Wednesday 1st May 2019 - 9.20pm 
Lower Hall 
 

Y4/5 QUICK STICKS HOCKEY 
COMPETITION 
Thursday 2nd May 2019  
3.30-5.30pm – Sydenham School 
 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 
Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd May 
2019 
 

FRIENDS BAKE SALE FOR 
WILDCAT WILDERNESS 
Wednesday 8th May 2019 – straight 
after school – Playground 
 

Y5/6 GIRLS FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
Monday 13th May 2019 
3.30-4.45pm – Haseltine School 
 

Y5/6 HIGH FIVE NETBALL 
COMPETITION 
Thursday16th May 
3.30-5.30pm – Sydenham School 
 

EARLY PHASE GARDEN PARTY 
Saturday 18th May 2019 – 12-3pm 
 

SUMMER HALF TERM 
Monday 27th - Friday 31st May 2019 
 

Dear Kilmorie Families,  
 

This morning in assembly we celebrated the end of term.  We reflected 
on our achievements and looked back at the key messages of previous 
assembles over this term.  Assemblies this term have included New 
Year resolutions, mental health, respect, challenging unkind behaviour, 
love and poetry. 
 

Since our assembly to promote World Poetry Day we now have a spot 
every week at the end of assembly where children can choose to stand 
on the stage and recite a poem.  This has been a highlight and I am so 
impressed by the children’s confidence and enthusiasm for performing. 
  

Over the last 2 weeks, we have had two class assemblies: Sarah R’s 
class and Kate’s class.  Sarah’s class based their assembly on the 
Vikings and used battle scenes, humour and singing to engage and 
entertain us.  Kate’s class cleverly linked two themes – Shackleton’s 
expedition to Antarctica and diversity.  Today in assembly, they 
performed the song and poem about diversity again to years 2 to 6 as it 
was worth sharing again with a wider audience.  Well done to both 
classes for such fantastic assemblies. 
  

Other highlights have been the dance performance by year 3, the 
ukulele concert by year 4 and the orchestra performing along with other 
schools at Sedgehill secondary school.  I congratulate all the children 
that have performed during the Spring Music festival.  We have such a 
wealth of talent at Kilmorie! 
 

I wish you an enjoyable Easter break.  
 

Best wishes, Liz 
Liz    

 

ENRICHMENT CLUBS AND INSTRUMENTAL LESSONS  
Summer 2019 enrichment clubs start on Friday 26th April and will 
continue until week ending 24th May.  The clubs will resume from 
Monday 3rd June and finish on Monday 8th July.   Please arrive promptly 
to collect your child(ren) and sign them out. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
SATs INFORMATION MEETING There will be an information meeting 
for parents of year 6 children on Wednesday 24th April from 6-7pm in 
the lower hall.  Details have been sent by email to parents today. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
FRIENDS QUIZ AND CURRY NIGHT On Friday 26th April the Quiz and 
Curry Night returns.  Tickets are available to buy from an online 
ticketing site, Ticket Tailor, which is much quicker and more convenient 
for you.  The price is £13 and this includes entry to the quiz and a 
delicious curry from Memsaab’s in East Dulwich.  
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
CLASS PHOTOGRAPHER The photographer will be in school on 
Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd May for class photographs.  
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK IS 20th-24th May – look out for more details. 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

CLASS ASSEMBLIES take place on a Wednesday at 9.20am 
and last around 15 minutes. This provides an opportunity for 
children to share some of the work they have done in class. 
Next half term’s class assemblies are as follows: 

Sophie’s Class   - 1st May 
Sarah & Fiona’s Class  - 8th May 

 

Parents and cares are most welcome to join us in the main 
hall.  If you are early please could you make your way to the 
Community room to avoid congestion in the reception foyer.  
You will be called when the children are ready. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

EARLY PHASE GARDEN PARTY Nursery, Reception and 
Year 1 together with the Friends are organising an Early Years 
Garden Party on Saturday 18th May 2019 from 12-3pm.  This 
year’s these is all things Superhero! This is a fun event and 
helps to raise funds to subsidise the Early Phase seaside trip 
coming up in June.  We needs lots of help as well as: 
 

Donations of raffle prizes 
Volunteers to run stalls / any skills you can offer for the day 
New small toys 
Unopened gifts and toiletries 
Chocolates or sweets for the Tombola 
Lots of cakes, biscuits plus savoury dishes (nut free and 
please provide a list of ingredients for homemade items) 
Good quality, clean, working second hand toys, books for bric-
a-brac 
 

Please speak to Emanuela or any of the Friends team to 
volunteer or offer your skills, or email 
friendsofkilmorie@hotmail.co.uk.  All donatiobs can be handed 
in at the school office.  Food items can be brought in on the 
Friday or on the day.  A reminder that we are a nut free school. 

THE BIG BATTERY HUNT Thank you to all the families that 
have joined in the battery hunt.  We have had loads of old 
batteries handed in but we still need more, so keep collecting 
over the holidays.  Remember it is only old (used) batteries 
that we need. 
 

All the batteries collected will be recycled safely as part of the 
Big Battery Hunt. The school that collects the most batteries 
will win a prize, the deadline for which is 3rd June 2019. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
HELPING PEOPLE IN CRISIS We will continue to accept 
donations of sanitary products as there is still an urgent need 
for supplies.  If you are happy to donate these items we would 
be pleased to deliver to the Lewisham Food Bank for 
distribution.   Please hand in at the office.  Thank you. 

 

 

 
    

Shona’s Class: Bilal and Oscar E 
Elis’s Class: Mandipa and Alice 
Fiona and Sarah’s Class: Amina 
and Joel 
Sophie’s Class: Flynn and 
Hannah 
Stephanie’s Class: Benas and 
Scarlett 
Nora’s Class: Juliette and Max 
Valerie’s Class: Preston and 
Charlie 
 

    

ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITYATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITYATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITYATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY    
05/09/201805/09/201805/09/201805/09/2018----05/0405/0405/0405/04/2019/2019/2019/2019    

It is important that children arrive at 
school on time and attend every day of 
the school week. The bell is rung in the 
playground at 8.55am. 
 
Have a look at the table below.  
Can you catch up with Imogen’s class 
at 97.69%? 
 

    
ClassClassClassClass    

05/09/201805/09/201805/09/201805/09/2018----05/04/201905/04/201905/04/201905/04/2019    
AtteAtteAtteAttendance  ndance  ndance  ndance      PunctualityPunctualityPunctualityPunctuality    

Alan 97.37% 99.73% 

Ashleigh 97.34% 99.14% 

Conor 95.68% 98.17% 
Dominic 96.42% 98.02% 

Elis 97.14% 99.53% 

Fiona/Sarah 97.31% 99.53% 

Hannah 95.96% 97.73% 

Imogen 97.6997.6997.6997.69%%%%    99.25% 

Kate 97.67% 99.79% 
Marcus 96.36% 99.78% 

Maria 96.82% 99.43% 

Naomi 96.47% 98.92% 

Nora 97.37% 99.66% 

Philippa 97.10% 99.19% 
Sarah N 95.60% 99.39% 

Sarah R 97.24% 99.42% 

Shona 97.36% 99.23% 

Sophie 96.86% 99.48% 

Stephanie 95.74% 99.15% 

Valerie 97.29% 99.58% 
Vicky 96,14% 98.63% 

The attendance cup joint 
winners for last week were 
Kate’s and Shona’s classes 

with 100%.  This week’s 
winners are Imogen’s class 

with 99.26% attendance! 
 

KILMORIE GOVERNORS email: KILMORIE GOVERNORS email: KILMORIE GOVERNORS email: KILMORIE GOVERNORS email: kilmoriegovernors@kilmorie.lewisham.schkilmoriegovernors@kilmorie.lewisham.schkilmoriegovernors@kilmorie.lewisham.schkilmoriegovernors@kilmorie.lewisham.sch                                                                                                            Friday Friday Friday Friday 5555thththth    April April April April 2019201920192019 

Following children received 
Certificates in Assembly in 
the last three weeks: 


